Juniper Hill Golf Association
2023 Annual Membership Meeting
Juniper Hill Golf Course
November 18, 2023
10:00AM

Recorded and submitted by: Ken Phillips, Secretary

After 21 years and the last time as President, Jim Bierne called the meeting to order.

Mark Whelan handed out the 2023 Financial Report. Items discussed included, credit card fees and possible options to lower or eliminate these fees. We are currently paying a 4% fee for credit card entries. Mark mentioned possible donations to the local golf teams, last year $250 was gifted to each school team.
Gary Smith made a motion to accept this financial report and it was seconded by Terry La Fontaine.
Warren Mitchell presented a tentative tournament schedule for 2024. There was discussion of possible dates for certain tournaments and also mentioned was playing the ball as it lies which will remain intact for 2024, although weather conditions could affect this. Also, a player must play in two JHGA tournaments to qualify for the City Championship.
After recognizing Jim Bierne for his outstanding service, the following officers were elected unanimously. David Mahoney--President. Warren Mitchell--Vice President. Mark Whelan--Treasurer. Ken Phillips--Secretary.
Newly elected President Dave Mahoney then had the floor. He has had several meetings with the Parks staff and feels progress has been made as far as a long term plan for our golf course is concerned. There is new hole signage in the works and JHGA will be involved in this process. He mentioned that if anyone would be interested in changing cups on greens there could be some compensation made to this person. He was very pleased with the success of the 2023 Governor's open. He is looking for volunteers to be on a committee for the 2024 Governor's open to iron out possible improvements and changes to increase participation for next year.
Danny Bailey then made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Gary Smith.

